Churchill Athletic Patrons

Scholarship - School Spirit - Character

C.A.P. Meeting Minutes from May 8th, 2017

Meeting was called to order by President Mark McCusker at 7:05pm.

Members Present: Marc Hage, Mark McCusker, Lisa Hudy, Danielle Dobar, Amy George, Charisse Terry, Alan Drake, Joan Saltzmann, Ed Holton, Angela Schultheis, Diane Rousseau, Stacy LeBar, Liz Parrelly

Treasurer Report: The current balance is \$15,367.77. \$8000.00 of the budget is marked for the CAP scholarships. There was a \$75.00 printing fee for the Hall of Fame Dinner programs. Lisa is still waiting on a bill for re-grading the softball field. CAP's portion should be \$250.00. There is approximately \$1200.00-1300.00 left in the Wish List budget. For the spring sport banquets, about \$500-600 gets used for coaches' awards, etc. Marc explained that it is set up for \$1.00 per athlete to go towards coaches' awards for the banquets. Joan moved and Charisse seconded that the Treasurer Report be approved. The motion passed unanimously.

Meeting Minutes: The April minutes were reviewed. It was noted to make a spelling correction for Angela's last name, Schultheis. Lisa moved and Joan seconded that the April minutes be approved with the correction. The motion passed unanimously.

Athletic Program: The girls track team won the New Balance Invite, formerly known as Observerland Relays. The boys track team got second place. Girls soccer districts will be held at Churchill this year. Belleville is officially in our conference for the 2018-19 schoolyear. We are looking to add two more schools to make it a total of eight teams. Farmington schools are a possibility when they go from three schools to two schools. Meet the Team Night for the next schoolyear will be held on August 16th, 2017. Please note location is at FRANKLIN HIGH SCHOOL!!! We will still have tables for each school and for

each team. May 4th is official signing day for athletes going on to play at the college level. There will be 28 athletes signing, which is a record number for CHS topping last year's 24 athletes.

Committees:

Scholarship: The winners will be notified this week. Marc will talk to each winner and let them know the scholarship goes directly to the school and not the athlete.

Decals: Once the current stock of decals is gone, members would like to take a look at re-designing them.

Bricks: There is a new order form coming for ordering bricks. The last order of bricks went in last week. The 4X8 and 8X8 price will stay the same, but there will now be a fee for the mini, duplicate brick. It will cost \$12.00 to purchase it. You will be able to purchase more than one. June 30th is the deadline for the next order. Please see Ed Holton for the new order form. Those bricks will be installed in the fall.

Golf Outing: Charisse is collecting donations. Please refer to the updated list. If you are unable to call the businesses you have called in the past, please make sure it is covered by someone else. Raffle items are still needed! Hole sponsors are also still needed. Diane has letters printed out if anyone needs any more copies. They can be dropped off when you check in to talk to a business. Make sure to follow up on any emails or dropped-off letters. This is the BIG PUSH to get sponsors, donations and golfers!

Old Business:

Website: The CAP website has been updated again. Focal point sent in more pictures that were added to the website.

Amy moved and Ed seconded that the meeting be adjourned. The meeting was adjourned at 7:56pm.

Reminder: The next meeting is Monday, June 5th, 2017 at 7pm in the cafeteria.